
 

4th January 2021 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

I wish you all a Happy New Year and thank you again for your continued support. 

I am writing to adjust the timing of the start of Spring term, as communicated to you at the end of 
last term.  The new timings will be in line with the recent announcements from the Secretary of 
State for Education. I have met with Senior Staff today and planned our return as follows: 

Tuesday Jan 5th – Friday January 8th: 

 Year 11 and Year 13 will be learning online. Students should log on to Google Classroom for 
each of their normal lessons. 

 Students supported by a social worker, who are ‘looked after’ or who have an Education 
Health Care Plan (EHCP) and children of key workers can attend school from Tuesday 
January 5th at 08:30am in full school uniform.  Key worker families should contact the school 
at info@villiers.ealing.sch.uk to register that their child will be attending school. 

 Year 12 students doing their BTEC exams should report to the DT block at 12:30pm on 
Tuesday 5th January and Friday 8th January. 

 

It is important that any family who will struggle to access online learning next week, contact us 
immediately for support, at the above email address. 

From Monday Jan 11th – Friday January 15th 

 Years 7,8,9,10 and 12 will be learning online 
 Year 13 and Year 11 students will be in school for mass testing and face to face learning 
 There will be a staggered return of students in Years 11 and 13 in order for us to roll out the 

testing programme.  We will inform you of timings later this week. 
 
From Monday Jan 18th 

 All students return for face-to-face learning at school.  The return will be staggered for Years 
7,8,9,10 and 12 and we will be in touch giving specific times and day for each year group. 

 

Mock Exams:  In light of the changing situation, we have deferred the Mock exams from week 
commencing 18th January to week commencing 25th January 2021. 

I apologise for any disruption caused by the changes above.  If the national COVID-19 situation 
changes again, we will inform you of any revision of the programme so please check your emails 
regularly and refer to the school website for updates. 
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We will be forwarding you a link to the consent form for your completion tomorrow by text 
message. 

 

Kindest regards. 

 

Aruna Sharma 

Head Teacher 


